
Deans Council Minutes 
June 6, 2012 

1:00 – 3:35 p.m. 
President’s Conference Room 

 
Present:  Ball, Bowers, Chordas, DePoy, Edwards (for DiPillo), Fahey, Furnish, Khawaja, 
Mosca, Riley, Rodabaugh (for Abraham), Ward 
 
Guests:  John Hyden, Paul Kobulnicky, Neal McNally, Vince Sacco, Stephanie Smith 
 
Poster Displays in Buildings: 
John Hyden and Vince Sacco reported on several issues.  First, there will be a campus-wide, 
planned power outage for 2-3 hours during the month of June.  Mr. Hyden asked the Deans to 
communicate this information to all chairs and faculty, and to let him know as soon as possible 
on dates/times that would cause hardships to research projects/experiments.  The outage will be 
planned with these factors in mind. 
 
An update on the problems caused by lightning at the Courtyard Apartments was discussed.  It is 
hoped that power will be restored on June 11.  At that time, a determination as to other damage 
unknown because of the lack of electricity will be assessed.  No individuals were hurt and 
property damage was minimal. 
 
An issue has been brewing regarding the posters and handbills that are hung indiscriminately 
around the campus.  Currently it is an aesthetic issue but may be a safety issue.  There is a 
procedure in place through Student Government that allows students to place posters/handbills 
on bulletin boards.  An approved date/remove stamp is placed on the posters, and it is the 
student’s responsibility to take the posters down when expired.  The new janitorial service 
recently hired is trying to keep the campus tidy, and some personnel came under fire when 
removing posters that were not on bulletin boards.   
 


